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Consul General of Indonesia visits the University of Passau 

 

Consul General of Indonesia, Toferry Primanda Soetikno, visited the University upon invitation 

of Professor Martina Padmanabhan (Chair of Comparative Development and Cultural Studies 

with a focus on Southeast Asia) and Interim Professor Monika Arnez. As part of the visit he 

was briefed on the German-Indonesian activities of the University. 

 

Consul General Soetikno was welcomed by Professor Martina Padmanabhan and professors Monika 

Arnez, Michael Grimm (Chair of Development Economics), Rüdiger Korff (Chair of Southeast Asian 

Studies) and Bernhard Dahm, who was established Southeast Asian Studies at the University of 

Passau.  

The Consul General was informed of the ongoing co-operative partnerships in research and teaching. 

Professor Arnez presented the University's approach to development research in Southeast Asia and 

Indonesia. The Consul General affirmed that the long-standing ties between Indonesia and Germany 

would be continued and strengthened. Mr Soetikno also raised the possibility of enhancing the 

collaboration between universities, particularly in the area of mutual student exchange programmes, 

and to promote joint research projects and professorial exchanges. 

Consul General Soetikno subsequently gave a lecture on the implementation of sustainable 

development targets in Indonesia. In this lecture, he laid out the special circumstances in the 

multifaceted island state that is Indonesia and emphasised the interrelated nature of development 

targets such as the fight against poverty and promotion of environmental protection, sustainable 

economic growth and an open education system. The lecture closed with a question round. A musical 

performance by Indonesian and German students gave the audience a small insight into Indonesian 

popular culture. Finally, to round off the visit, students in the M.A. Development Studies programme 

did a poster presentation on the topic of sustainable palm oil. 

Editors: Please address your enquiries to the Media Relations Section, phone: +49 851 509 1439. 
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